Hill Barton Surgery
Patient Participation Discussion

4th march 2013
Minutes
Chair – Dr C Lascelles

Minutes – Dr C Lascelles

Present:

Members of patient patient participation group  Mrs Christine Buswell Mrs Diana Dowling Mrs Joan Austin Mrs Fiona Criss and Mrs Wendy Evans and Mrs Rachel Cragoe 
Discussion with members unable to attend by telephone also discussion and feedback to other practice partners Dr  Steve Barada and Dr Justin Landen and practice manager Helen Townsend present
Welcome:-

Welcome and thanks for participating in the group to all members
Purpose of Patient participation Group.

Explanation of DES

The purpose of the patient participation group was discussed and  it was clarified that the group was to be representative of our population within Hill Barton surgery and made up of only  patients registered at the surgery – 
.
Discussion of frequency of meetings or communication  was made and decided that 4-6 monthly meetings were appropriate 

It was discussed that the website would be used to share and publicise information and any proposed agreed changes made by the PRG  

Rrecruitment to the group  would continue to  be partly by invitation and also at new patient registration and with a notice in reception area as well as information on joining on the Hill Barton website
.

It is anticipated that the groups members should continue to grow and have involvement by members both in face to face and virtual communication 

The group would aim to decide patient priorities for change in several areas-

1. patient priorities

2. .practice priorities and issues ,

3. themes from compliants

4. ,practice development plans ,

5. CQC issues

6.  Gp patient survey results

Other issues for discussion
1 .Patient surgery facilities

2.Standards of care

3.Access

4.Reception/administration issues

5.Referral to secondary services

6.Alternative pathways and treatments

Patient survey
The results of the CFEP survey from 2013 were discussed in detail and feedback from members discussed in several key areas

Main  areas for discussion were  waiting times to see a GP  at the surgery and also ability to get an appointment on any given day and time
Telephone access and the survey findings and reasons why the results reflected any potential difficulties were discussed within the group- it was explained that there are often particularly difficult busy periods in the day when the phone lines were busy and explained to the group that there are receptionists answering phone calls at the front and at the back of reception as well as dealing with patients at the front reception desk and any suggestions were welcome

Reception staff and friendliness of staff was also  discussed and it was highlighted that we have had a change of staff recently and a few new faces who were not always aware of patients details and confidentiality at the front desk was discussed 

The difficulties with long waiting times to see a Gp were also discussed as this area was highlighted in the survey and 10 minute appointment times were discussed and any option for change discussed at this time

It was highlighted that it may be beneficial to inform patients that they are welcome to request a double appointment if they wishes to discuss more than one problem as we have a notice explaining that Gps will deal with one problem in a 10 minute appointment
Any future findings and survey report and any future changes and subsequent achievement to be publisised on the Hill Barton surgery website

A poster was agreed to be a useful tool to provide up to date information to patient in the waiting area perhaps highlighted in colour highlighting any information such as appointment times and availability of double appointments and telephone consultations

Discussion on comfort in the waiting room was made and possibility of improvements in light of the survey findings

Action Plan for Surgery survey 2013
To implement CFEP survey and analyse and discuss results from this survey as an appropriate tool was agreed by PRG 

Areas highlighted for improvement;
1.Information sharing –via use of a poster in the waiting area and a publication of our survey findings and achievements
2.Waiting times – action plan to feedback information to GP partners regarding the survey findings  waiting times and the option of double appointments where needed
3.Telephone access- it was agreed to publisise the availability of telephone consultation as not all members were aware of this option and this would be done in the form of  a poster in the waiting area and on the website
4.Comfort in reception and waiting areas- plan was to redecorate the downstairs toilet and install a fully equipped baby changing unit and also improve comfort of waiting area with music to improve patient confidentialty and also for new patient leaflet stand and new toys for childrens corner
AOB
Date next meeting and telephone and e-mail communication by members at regular intervals

Thanks
